Autumn Grove HOA 

Meeting Minutes

2/6/20

1.  Budget:

 - Kept assessment at $275

 - At current rate with price changes to some vendors, we would be $13 dollars short, so a couple dollars from a couple of other categories will be shortened to make up the difference

 - Itemized budget to be posted when fully finalized

2.  2019 Accomplishements - Tot Lot:

Tot Lot was expanded and equipment was added.  Following is a itemized list of costs:

Aronsen Fence 3040.00 

Shelter and install 2607.00 

picnic table 700.00 

Zenon excavate install new playground equipment and mulch 18,554.00 

Total 24,901.00 

This was a project requiring multi years of saving funds in which we stayed within budget and did not require taking on any debt

3.  Discussion on fine structure:

It has been decided that in order to more effectively enforce our current rules and bylaws, we need to institute a fee structure for residents.  Our bylaws already allow for fines.  Board memebers just need to decide on which rules to fine and what the structure and timeframe of the fines will be.  Research to be done with a goal of the April meeting for preliminary draft to potentially submit to lawyer for review.

4.  Meeting dates:

Preliminary suggestions for 2020 are as follows:

Thurs., Apr 23

Thurs., Jul 23

Thurs., Nov 12

Once finalized, village hall will b e reserved and dates will be posted on website

5.  Website and email:

A desire to more fully utilize the website has been stressed.  Login credentials have been supplied to all current members.  Also a desire to add more pictures to the website, along with current HOA info.  In addition, HOA email info has been shared with all current board members.
6.  Project Suggestions:

 - Flashing stop signs - Possibly add permanent flashing stop signs within Autumn Grove.  (Follow up from village - They do not encourage permanent fixtures such as these as they lose effectiveness the more residents get used to them, but we have been assured that there will be a regular rotation)

 - Entryway signs on Niagara and Deerpass - Board members like the idea of an entry post or sign on these entrances, particularly Niagara.  Wanted to check with village on feasibility before thinking about design and cost.  (Follow up from village - They are ok with this, at least on Niagara for now.  Two stipulations, as it is village property, we have to have village approval on project and they also want it to match aesthetically with the monument sign)

 - Little Free Library - Board still interested in a little free library near the tot lot, possibly on the area near the electric box.  Follow up from village needed

7.  Reelection:

Vote to reelect all board members up for reelection (Jim Gertz, president; Dustin Heuser, board member; and Jillian Foszcz, board member).  No changes to the board.

